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Dear friends,

I am immensely proud of the work Ride Connection has  
accomplished this past year. Together, we have overcome 
challenges, celebrated milestones, and deepened our 
commitment to connecting our community through 
accessible transportation.

Our shared vision has fueled remarkable progress. We’ve continued to build back from the
pandemic and are happy to say we’ve been able to increase ridership, expand service areas,
and build new partnerships. These successes are a testament to the hard work and
collaboration of our dedicated team, our wonderful volunteers, our supportive partners, and 
the trust placed in us by our customers.

I want to express my sincere gratitude for your ongoing support. Your investment in Ride
Connection makes a tangible difference in the lives of countless individuals. By providing free
transportation options, we empower people to access essential services, healthcare,
employment, and social connection.

As we look ahead, we remain steadfast in our mission to build a transportation system that is
equitable and accessible for all. Your continued partnership is essential to achieving this goal.

Sincerely,

Julie Wilcke Pilmer, 
Chief Executive Officer

L E T T E R  F RO M  T H E  C E O

Ride Connection acknowledges that our facilities are situated on the traditional village sites 
of the Multnomah Wasco, Cowlitz, Kathlamet, Clackamas, Bands of Chinook, Tualatin 
Kalapuya, Molalla, Clackamas, and many other Indigenous nations of the Columbia River, 
who have called this place home long before the arrival of white colonizers (Portland Indian 
Leaders Roundtable, 2018). We honor and recognize the enduring relationship between 
Indigenous peoples and their territories.

L A N D  AC K N OW L E D G E M E N T
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RU T H ’ S  R I D E S

From her work in combating racial and 
sexual discrimination, to being an 
indomitable advocate for the LGBTQIA+ 
community, RuthAnn was a powerhouse of 
generosity and inclusion. RuthAnn wished 
for her estate to serve the community. Upon 
her passing, her sister, Nileh, researched 
organizations that aligned with RuthAnn’s 
lifelong work in community advocacy. 
She remembered that her sister has used 
Ride Connection’s services in the past 
and reached out to our staff to discuss 
how we could possibly honor her sister. 
This resulted in the largest private individual 
donation in Ride Connection’s history. 
 
RuthAnn’s spirit of giving has enabled us to 
create a new program in her memory, Ruth’s 
Rides. This program was created in 
alignment with RuthAnn’s vision to provide 
customers in need of bariatric 

transportation to and from their medical 
appointments and treatments. We have 
already been able to provide over 90 rides 
since its inception with many more on the 
horizon thanks to the largest bequest from 
an individual in Ride Connection’s history!

RuthAnn’s lifelong advocacy and kindness 
will leave a lasting impact on our shared 
community. We are deeply grateful for her 
heart for advocacy and inclusion and are 
honored to carry out her legacy. 

If you are interested in 
contributing to Ruth’s Rides, 
please contact Kelly Stover at 
kstover@rideconnection.org or 

call 503-290-3693.

DR. RUTHANN PARVIN

This year Ride Connection 
was fortunate to receive a 
generous bequest from 
lifelong advocate and 
educator, Dr. RuthAnn Parvin. 
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O R E G O N  C H I N E S E  C OA L I T I O N  A N D 
R I D E  C O N N E C T I O N  J O I N  F O RC E S 
TO  O F F E R  R E C R E AT I O NA L  T R I P S 
F O R  S E N I O R S  

Ride Connection is proud to partner with 
the Oregon Chinese Coalition to provide a 
free shuttle service for their monthly Take 
Seniors to the Garden trips.  

For the initial trip on March, 10 seniors 
from a local retirement community were 
able to tour Lan Su Chinese Garden and 
enjoy the tea and desserts in the Yun Shui 
Teahouse. The program provides 
opportunities for seniors to get outside, 
socialize, and enjoy new experiences. This 
can be especially important for those who 
have been isolated due to COVID. For 
some participants, this was the first trip 
outside of their apartment in years.  

Although it was a bit of a wet day, the 
moisture in the air accentuated the flower 
fragrance inside the garden and couldn’t 
dampen the smiles shared throughout 
the visit as everyone took in the sights, 
snapped photos, and shared in 
conversation and laughter.  

The collaboration between Ride 
Connection and the Oregon Chinese 
Coalition shows the power of working 
together to meet the needs of the 
community. Ride Connection looks forward 
to continuing these outings to the garden 
and taking groups to additional recreation 
destinations in the future.
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C U S TO M E R  S TO RY
R E N E E

Renee was born in Portland but had moved 
away, returning in June of 2019 to work with 
Oregon Commission for the Blind (OCB). 
She had heard that Portland was a great 
city for mobility and public transportation. 

Renee joined a dragon boat team to 
participate in the 2022 Portland Rose 
Festival on team Lethally Blind. When she 
first started paddling, another volunteer at 
Portland Adventist Community Services, 
where she volunteers as a receptionist 20 
hours a week, and a sighted staff member 
at OCB were driving her to practice. 
However, Renee had practice three days a 
week and it was important to her to be able 
to get there independently. Ride 
Connection’s Travel Trainer, Devon, worked 
with Renee to identify and practice the most 
accessible route to her dragon boat 
practice. They worked on street crossing 
skills, using the transit app to plan trips and 
check when buses will arrive as well as 
navigating the Hawthorne Bride and 
Eastside Esplanade safely until she was 
ready to make the trip independently.

While the sport is still somewhat new for 
her, Renee likes that her body and mind 
must focus and says it’s great for her 
mental health. She has met a lot of good 
friends through paddling and likes being 
part of a team. Dragon boating has helped 

her to not give up. Being on a team has 
benefited her in lots of other aspects of her 
life.

Renee said it is exhilarating to walk across 
the Hawthorne bridge and know where she 
is going. She shared that she could not 
have done this route without Travel 
Training. Renee has always been active 
but is able to be even more active now. 
The help travel training provides her is 
tremendous and serves as a springboard 
to make other trips. Renee said, “It is nice 
to able to travel to dragon boating and be 
independent.”

“Mobility is 
empowering!”
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RIDE CONNECTION BY THE NUMBERS

Total Revenue

$71,789,040

Medical 24%

Nutrition, Grocery 19%

Support Services 19%

Recreation 6%

School, Work, Volunteering 32%

1,860,019 299,178 20,774

Total miles
driven

Total trips 
provided by Ride Connection  

employees, partners 
and volunteers

Total volunteer 
hours

Total Assets

$32,624,212

Trip Type

RideWise Travel 
Training Outreach:

 
Total presentations and 

group trips: 42

Total participants: 695

Financial Summary 2022 - 2023
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T H A N K  Y O U  T O  O U R  D O N O R S
$150,000+
Pacific Power

$50,000
The Estate of RuthAnn Parvin

$25,000 - $49,999
OCF Joseph E. Weston Public 
   Foundation

$5,000 - $7,500
CareOregon
Enterprise Holdings Foundation
ITN America
The Lamb-Baldwin Foundation
TriMet

$2,500 - $4,999
Leslie and Eric Foren
Wayne and Sarah Gabel
Heritage Bank
Kaiser Permanente Northwest
Legacy Health
OnPoint Community Credit Union
Julia and Lynne Pirani
Vicki and Rod Schmall
Umpqua Bank

$1,000 - $2,499
Buchalter 
Cambia Health Foundation
Kevin Chambers and Maura 
   Jansen
John Cornyn
Thomas Craig
Full Path LLC
Jean Glanz
Gresham Ford
John and Elizabeth Haunsperger
Heffernan Insurance Brokers
Laura Heller
Bernice Howe
Greg and Patty Mamula

Pamela McKeen
Kris and Mark Olson
Pacific West Bank
PacificSource Health Plans
Providence Health & Services
Linda Simmons
Rachel Smith
Jay and Mary Ann Watson
Julie Wilcke
Park and Martha Woodworth

$500 - $999
Jackie Andrew
Alan Best
Kenneth and Patricia Haas
Marcia Hauer
Rodney Hicks
Jathan Janove
Cathy and Loran Lamb-Mullin
Daniel and Janet Larsen
James Mason
Emily and Travis Motter
Claire and Darell Potter
Julie and Michael Proksch
Anjie Raber
Stephen Roberts
Steven and Christine Satterlee
Schetky NW Sales, Inc.
Alison and Wayne Stoll
Linda Valdez
Mary Ann Watson
Melissa Parkerton and Tom Wells

$250 - $499
M. Peggy Adams
Elise Bouneff
B. Joan Burrows
Jan Campbell
Nancy Claussen
Joe Connors
Christina and Zachary Cooper
Lila Crownover
Jamey Dempster

Thank you for helping us link accessible, responsive
transportation alternatives with individual and 
community needs!

Nome Dickerson
Fred Meyer
Linda Freedman
Cecilia Gates
Scott Gates
Kent Goodyear
Gordon Holman
Monona Jackson
KeyBank Foundation
Brenda Kruger
Trey Lackey
Karen and John Lee
Richard Matthews
Wanda and John McFarland
Gloria McFarlane
Rebecca and Roy Miller
Lillian Mills
Moda Health
Michael Morris
New Possibilities Center, Inc.
Oakshire Beer Hall, LLC
Sue Peltier
Mabel Pool
Dorthey Porter
MaryAnn Potter
Rebecca Reed
Claudia Robertson
Chase Schetky
Patrick Sieng
Kelly and Charles Stover
San SunOwen
Beverly Trover
Gary Urbach
Dyami Valentine
Joyce Vickaryous
Washington County Disability, 
   Aging & Veteran Services
Elaine Wells

$100 - $249
Gayle Al-Kaisy
Ferol Allison
Shelley Amadoro
Amazon
Alison Arella
Mark Augustin
Alan Bacharach
Terra Baker
Mariquita Balino
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Phyllis Barbour
Vic Bartholomew
Kristin Bauer
Joyce Belcher
Nancy Bent
Linda Bolewicz
Ruthie Bonds
Debra Bratland
Joy Brookhouse
Mary Frances Brooks
Mary Brown
Eva Bunika
Jon and Karen Burkhardt
Centro Cultural
Chau Chang
Eileen Claiborne
Margaret Clark
Eileen Collins-Mastel
Kristin Connor
Ila Craig
Carol Criswell
Anna Criteser
Louise Currin
Marcheta Deery
Christina Deffebach
Vicki Dolan
Dennis Dolan
Anne Dong
Amy Down-Maul
Pamela Dwyer
Glen Fahs
Ruth Farm
Guntima Farrell
Rebecca and John Fletcher
Gary Abbott and Jeanie Foote
Mike Forsee
LouAnn Frisch
John Fryer
Sharon Garrett
Michael Goldade
Donna Goodwin
Warren Grabinski
John Grabow
June Griffis
Diane Grohs
Heidi Guenin
Brenda Hammock
Heather Harmond
Andrew Harper
Katherine Hawkins
Helen Hearing

Gwyn Hilden
Chung-Yee and Ellen Huang
Lisa Ishmael
Cindy Jackson
Charles Jochim
Maria Menor and John Johnson
Yves Joinville
Sally and John Jones
Elda Kammerer
Gerald Kissler
Barbara Kolberg
Betty Lapp
Barbara and Terry Lawson
Emily Leach
Margaret Neal and David Leckey
John and Karen Lee
Joseph Lipscomb
Rita and Michael Llewellyn
Arthur Lund
Amber Lynott
Abby Mann
Rachael Miller
Tom and Lisa Mills
Sharon Mitcheltree
Harry Moffitt
Diane Moskowitz
Kurt Mueller
Jerome Myszka
Janet Nelson
Nike
Michael Noland
Jim and Vicki Nowodworski
Michael Ognall
Jessica and Dustin O’Rear
Karol Orozco Escorcia
Joe Ouellette
Beverly Owen
Gerald Parmenter
Joan and Brian Pastor
Don Pearson
Delaney Pearson
Jessica Pelz
Pamela Pennington
Dorthea Petersen
Phyllis Podolske
Catherine Potter
Clyde Riley
Mary Lou Ritter
Wanda C Rodriguez
Kyle Roesler
Lucille Rogers

Alan Roth
Anne Ryall
Barbara Salmon
Dorothy Sando
Beth Saul
Renee Schoenfeld
Susan Schrepping
Kris Schultz
Lisa Sempert and Kelly Rice
John Serra
Zak Shawver
Spencer Snow
Jessica Soltesz
Tim Spofford
Rebecca Sprinkel
The Standard
James Stanley
Linda Staton
Margot Swanson
Andy and Sharon Szolnoki
Carla and Howard Thompson
Marjory Tominac
Patricia Trask
Lexy Trost
Laura and Adam Troxel
Barbara Troxel
Justin Trubiani
Virginia Tsaknaridis
Tualatin Historical Society
Paul van der Salm
Lesly Verduin
Jean Vitali
Yelena Voznyuk
Michael and Susan Webber
Robert and Marla Weiner
Norville and Janet Weiss
Justin White
Marc Wiitala
Virginia Wilkinson
Desiree and Eric Williams
Libby Winter
Nicholle Winters
Tori Youngbauer
Anita and Daniel Yox

In-Kind Donors
Centro Cultural de Washington County
Diversity Café
Forest Grove Senior and Community 
   Center

T H A N K  Y O U  T O  O U R  D O N O R S
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Volunteer with 
Ride Connection!

Ride Connection is looking for 
volunteer drivers! We need caring  
and compassionate people to 
provide rides to places like medical  
appointments,the grocery store, and  
community centers.

We will match you with older adults, 
Veterans, or people with disabilities in 
need of transportation right in your 
neighborhood, when it is convenient 
for you (Monday through Friday 
between the hours of 8 am and 4 pm). 
Volunteers may choose to drive their 
own cars, or one of ours.

To volunteer, you must have at least 5 years of licensed driving experience, be 
able to pass a criminal background check and demonstrate safe driving habits on 
the road. You’ll be equipped with excellent training on safety, defensive driving 
techniques, and other helpful tools to ensure a great experience for you and 
everyone you drive.

Volunteering with Ride Connection is more than providing 
a ride – it’s providing human connection, and access to the 
community.

Interested? 
Send an email to volunteer@rideconnection.org


